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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are writing to provide you an update on the mould remediation work in Building B2 at 
Cootamundra Public School. 

An independent hygienist has finished investigations on the building – which contains a 
kindergarten classroom and sensory gym – which we notified you about on 13 August 2024. 

The building requires extensive remediation of its floor and sub-floor areas to remove mould, 
replace floor and building supports, improve drainage and prevent moisture build-up. 

It will remain out of bounds until this work is completed and a clearance certificate has been 
issued by a hygienist.  

School operations update 

Kindergarten classes will continue to be held in other classrooms in the school. 

The sensory gym equipment has been cleaned and moved to Building H. 

Desks and chairs, located in Building B2, will also be cleaned and removed. We are also 
working with school leadership on the release of teaching materials and learning resources. 

Test results also indicated Buildings B and B1 can continue to be used by the school. 

All work involving hazardous materials will take place outside of school hours, with additional 
safety measures and air monitoring in place while work is being done. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority. 

We will keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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